## TOWNSHIP OF GREENWICH COUNTY OF WARREN STATE OF NEW JERSEY

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Township of Greenwich will be holding a Special Meeting on Wednesday, November 29th, 2023, at 5:00 PM to hold a public hearing to discuss the application to the Resilient Communities Program (RCP) grant. The Meeting will be held at the Greenwich Township Municipal Building, located at 321 Greenwich Street, Stewartsville, New Jersey, 08886.

In alignment with the State of New Jersey's comprehensive approach to resilient recovery from Hurricane Ida, the State is launching the Resilient Communities Program (RCP) to support resilient infrastructure activities designed to fortify New Jersey communities against severe weather events and flood damage. The Township of Greenwich is applying for a grant up to the maximum allowable \$5,000,000.00 to implement resilient community features in the building of its planned new municipal complex. The project consists of an approximately 20,000 square foot single story building containing the Stewartsville Volunteer Fire Company, Greenwich Township Police Department and the Greenwich Township Municipal Offices. The RCP project is a grant program administered by the Department of Community Affairs (DCA) and sourced from CDBG-DR funds. Lisa Burd, Greenwich Township Clerk/Administrator, can be contacted for a copy of the proposed application.